Dear Parents/Guardians.

As your child enters the No. Attleboro school system, we would like to inform you of the state **requirements** in regards to new students. According to Mass. General Law 105 CMR220, students entering school must meet the current immunization requirements of the Department of Public Health prior to the start of school. Please see the reverse side of this letter, which identifies the current requirements. We **MUST** have documentation that these requirements have been completed prior to the start of school. You child's **REGISTRATION IS NOT COMPLETE** until the school nurse has reviewed this information.

Also required by law is the results of a current physical exam - a current physical is defined as one within six months of the start of school. Please submit the most current physical for our records and update them as needed to comply with the "current" requirement.

If your child has any medical condition please complete the student health history form so that we can be better prepared to assist him/her.

We would also like to inform you of our medication policy. Any medication-over the counter such as Tylenol, or prescription medication must be sent to school in the original bottle. If your child needs short-term medication such as an antibiotic please request a separate bottle from the pharmacist if he/she will need to have the medication at school. State law prohibits medication transported in Baggies, or plastic containers. You must also send in written permission for the medication as well as the doctor's order. Forms are available from your school nurse, or downloaded from the www.naschools.net website. You may want to contact her prior to the start of school.

Please contact your school nurse or request that she contact you, should you have any questions.

Thank you, Sincerely

Judith A. Aubin RN,BSN, NCSN, MEd. Nurse Leader